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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

I have to admit that one of the things I like most about being in the Dogwood Garden Club is 
hanging out with our members!  In spite of the fact that we are 0-2 against Mother Nature for 
our fund raisers, I’ve still had a good time hanging with our peeps at these events!  


I want to wish a big happy birthday to Virginia Bane.  At the age of “only 94”, she’s still making 
it to our functions and blessing us with her wit.  It was great to see you at your birthday lunch 
on Wednesday, Virginia!  Thank you Mary Bourn for putting together a great birthday lunch at 
Poor Red’s.


And thank you also for hosting the June 7th meeting at Hooterville, Mary.  What a nice place for 
a meeting!  The food was very good and the dessert was to die for!  It was enjoyable to learn 
the history of Hooterville from 3 original family members.  Our bee experts, John Havicon and 
James Joakim, were extremely interesting!  I was thinking - eh, what do I need to know about 
bees.  Well!   Perhaps it was the way the information was presented but many of us found it 
fascinating.  If we ever need information about bees, we have our own expert - Lexa Mack!  
Our next meeting will be a salad potluck at the Sierra Springs Club House.  Brooke Sobel from 
Heartland Vintage Market will give us a demonstration on chalk painting - $5 all supplies 
included.  See attached flyer.


The next birthday lunch will be held at California Kitchen and hosted by Janet Sullivan.  July 
birthdays include:  Barbara Thomas, Carole McNamara, Jamie Keiser, Judy Cooper, Judy 
Jackson, Marilu Blau, Sue Granno and Teri Munyon.


Summer is here!  Now to keep cool!


Norma Ray 
Attachments:
Minutes from the June 7th meeting
Flyer regarding the July 5th meeting


